
On Monday July 6, the I-25 frontage road between Prospect Road and Mulberry Street will close 
permanently to allow for the expansion and additional lanes on I-25 North. Business access will be 
maintained on the frontage road off of Mulberry Street. Through access will no longer be available.

When the I-25 North Project: Johnstown to Fort Collins is complete in 2024, it will add an Express Lane 
in each direction of I-25, replace aging bridges, make interchanges safer and more efficient, and 
improve infrastructure for bus transit along the I-25 corridor. The nearly $450 million project will also 
add carpool and transit facilities, create new pedestrian and bicycle access under I-25 at Kendall 
Parkway, improve drainage systems and improve the alignment of I-25 for safer travel as part of CDOT’s 
Whole System — Whole Safety initiative.

PERMANENT FRONTAGE ROAD CLOSURE BETWEEN 
PROSPECT ROAD AND MULBERRY STREET

If you have any questions about the I-25 North project or this closure, 
please call 720-593-1996 or email northi25expresslanes@gmail.com
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